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Message from the SANNA Chairman 

 

On Thursday, 9th November, I collected the Report of the Public Protector (PP) - 68 pages. 
There is no good news for naturists in that report. The PP has clearly taken the side of the 
Concerned Citizens and has given the Ray Nkonyeni Local Municipality (previously 
Hibiscus Coast Municipality) only 60 days to reconsider the decision regarding the 
Mpenjati Naturist Beach. According to the PP, the Municipality approved the nudist friendly 
beach before making its own application to the Department of the Environmental Affairs, 
KwaZulu Natal Ezemvelo Wildlife and they must also approach the Office of the KwaZulu 
Natal MEC: Co-operative Governance and Traditional Affairs. The PP also recommends 
that the Municipality must consult the Chairman of the Commission for the Promotion and 
Protection of Cultural, Religious and Linguistic Communities (CRL) for ñproper guidance 
and assistance in handling of this matterò. The Municipality must also ñreview its Coastal 
Management Programme relating to the establishment of the nudist friendly beach at the 
Mpenjati Estuaryò. If the Municipal Council decides to ñvote against the will of the majority 
of its community members, the Municipality should lay a factual or legal basis for doing so 
in order to justify its decisionò. 
 
I have sent a copy of the report to an attorney for comment. It is clear that job creation, 
economic growth and tourism were not even considered by the PP. I was hoping that the 
Public Protector would be neutral but the report is completely one-side in my opinion. It is 
also clear that the PP did not research naturism world-wide and nor did the Concerned 
Citizens. They do not have a clue what naturism is.  
 
A Tourism lecturer at TUT (university) made a number of good points after reading the 
report: ñThis is however, a missed opportunity to create jobs, and attract investments into 
the fragile local community. Ray Nkonyeni would have differentiated itself as a nude friendly 
destination, and become a hot bucket list destination. The municipal officials who approved 
the nude beach must be appreciated for thinking outside the box, in trying to achieve local 
economic development. Instead of jobs and more entrepreneurship, the poor residents will 
eat morality. Morality is an abused and a useful prostitute that is always paraded when 
irrationality defeats sense, but itôs clear that itôs not common (sense). In a report titled The 
Economic Impact of Nude Tourism & Recreation in Florida, over $4 billion in direct nudist 
spending is a benefit of Florida, the nudist capital of the world. The growth of tourism is also 
associated with the growth of Special Interest Tourism, which includes sports tourism, health 
tourism, cultural tourism and religious tourism. For example the legalisation of abortion has 
made South Africa a benefactor from thousands of SADC residents that undertake safe 
abortions. The legalisation of gambling has created thousands of jobs that have restored 
human dignity for thousands that were unemployed. There is nothing wrong about a holiday 
without clothes, what is repulsive is the habit of speaking untruths that has become a cancer 
in South Africa. 
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Nude recreation does not pose any harm to South African society, as it occurs in designated 
areas. Gambling occurs in gambling resorts, and this will also apply for nude vacations. The 
exercise of nudity does not infringe on the rights of those that have a love affair with their 
clothes. The rights of the naturalists are the ones that are being violated, because of the 
habit of telling lies that has engulfed public discourse in South Africaò.  
 
I think the time has come for naturists to approach National Government to have the laws 
(acts) related to nudity amended to provide for naturist beaches or maybe ñFree Beachesò 
as is the situation in New Zealand. People can be nude on all beaches in NZ as long as they 
do not INTEND TO OFFEND anybody. There are more than 30 million naturists world-wide 
in more than 45 countries and that is a huge tourism market. There are naturist resorts in 
Croatia that employ 400 staff to look after 7,500 guests at a time (80% of the guests are 
German Naturists). There are 3 naturist resorts within 10 km. The yachts in the Adriatic Sea 
at Croatia are mostly naturists on holiday - only because nudism (FKK) is legal in Croatia.  
SANNA Membership is growing nicely ï every year is a record year and 2017 has been 
another bumper year for membership. I would like to thank the Management Committee of 
SANNA as well as the Management Committees of WCNA, GNA and KZNNA for their hard 
work. If you are a naturist and not a SANNA/INF Member then contact me NOW to join our 
Association at only R150 per person per year. The new Membership Cards will be issued in 
January for 2018. Our Committees are really working hard to promote naturism and your 
support and assistance as a member is much appreciated. Please speak to your friends 
about becoming a member of SANNA/INF.  
Lofty 
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Naturist Contact Details 
 
(NOT ALL OF THESE ARE MEMBERS OF SANNA) 

NATURIST ASSOCIATIONS 

Organisation / Province Chairperson / Contact 
Person 

E-mail Contact 
Number 

South African National 
Naturist Association 

(SANNA) 

Lofty  chairman@sanna.org.za 082 895 4711 

Western Cape Naturist 
Association (WCNA) 

Louis  chairman@wcna.co.za 072 804 3620 

Gauteng Naturist 
Association (GNA) 

Lofty  chairman@gna.org.za 082 895 4711 

Kwa Zulu Natal Naturist 
Association (KZNNA) 

Christo chairman@kznna.org.za 073 178 0779 

North West Naturist 
Association (NWNA) 

Lofty chairman@sanna.org.za 082 895 4711 

Mpumalanga Lofty chairman@sanna.org.za 082 895 4711 

Free State Christo chairman@kznna.org.za 073 178 0779 

Eastern Cape Chris chriselliott@webmail.co.za 082 864 2427 

Limpopo Lofty chairman@sanna.org.za 082 895 4711 

Northern Cape Lofty chairman@sanna.org.za 082 895 4711 

 

NATURIST RESORTS 

Establishment Contact Person E-mail Contact 
Number 

Harmony Nature Farm Pieter Myburgh pietermyburgh32@yahoo.com 074 185 7630 

Kiepersolkloof Naturist 
Resort 

Derek Le Roux, djlrjd@gmail.com 079 108 2785 

SunEden Naturist Resort  Maria or Kathy sunedensa@gmail.com 071 658 0165 

 

NATURIST FRIENDLY ESTABLISHMENTS 

Establishment Contact Person E-mail Contact 
Number 

Sun Kissed Villas, 
Houtbay 

Charl gnatural@iafrica.com  

Bare Necessities, 
Swellendam 

Neels notneels@gmail.com 082 567 1816 

Butt Nothing, Port 
Elizabeth 

Gaynor info@buttnothing.co.za 083 485 6093 

The Hooting Owl, Marina 
Beach 

John stay@thehootingowl.co.za 082 408 3519 

Impenjati Backpackers, 
Palm Beach 

Gordon mpenjatibackpackers@gmail.com 061 406 9860 

mailto:chairman@sanna.org.za
mailto:chairman@wcna.co.za
mailto:chairman@gna.org.za
mailto:chairman@kznna.org.za
mailto:chairman@sanna.org.za
mailto:chairman@sanna.org.za
mailto:chairman@kznna.org.za
mailto:chriselliott@webmail.co.za
mailto:chairman@sanna.org.za
mailto:chairman@sanna.org.za
mailto:pietermyburgh32@yahoo.com
mailto:djlrjd@gmail.com
mailto:sunedensa@gmail.com
mailto:gnatural@iafrica.com
mailto:notneels@gmail.com
mailto:info@buttnothing.co.za
mailto:stay@thehootingowl.co.za
mailto:mpenjatibackpackers@gmail.com
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Belle Isle B&B, 
Trafalgar 

Neville neville@nctec.co.za 
 

039 313 0067 
081 729 9479 

Skilpad Inn, 
Pretoria 

Harry naturiststaypretoria@Gmail.com 
 

076 532 2786 

Bird of Paradise, 
Vanderbijlpark 

Deon/Dave dd.cascades@gmail.com 
 

083 331 7779 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

mailto:neville@nctec.co.za
mailto:naturiststaypretoria@Gmail.com
mailto:dd.cascades@gmail.com


 
 Newsletter December 2017  

Issue 13 
 

Page 7 of 50 

 
 
 

News from GNA Chairman 
 

Naturism is ñtaking offò in Gauteng. The Big Bash in September at SunEden was a HUGE 
success. Since then GNA signed up a record number of new members. Due to the 
resignation of the previous GNA Chairman, I was appointed by the GNA MANCO to be 
Acting Chairman until the next GNA AGM which will be held in March 2018. Nico is GNA 
Vice Chairman, Jeanti is GNA Secretary and Amanda is GNA Treasurer. If you have been 
a GNA Member for longer than 12 months and if you would like to be nominated to serve 
on the GNA Management Committee (MANCO), please contact me at 
chairman@gna.org.za . 
 
GNA have arranged a few events over the next few months. The Kiepersolkloof Camping 
Weekend will be held from 1st to 3rd December ï camping sites are absolutely free for GNA 
Members that weekend. After that, GNA will be supporting SunEden for the Festive 
Season from Friday, 15th December to Sunday, 7th January ï the highlight being the 
BEACH PARTY next to the swimming pool on New Yearôs Eve. Last year 450 people 
attended ï can we break that record this festive season? GNA Members are entitled to a 
20% discount for Day Visitors and for Camping. The SunEden Month End Party in January 
will be held over the weekend from Friday, 26th to Sunday, 28th January which GNA will 
support. The next GNA Camping Weekend after that will be held from Friday, 2nd to 
Sunday, 4th March, 2018 at Lepogo La Thaba near Thabazimbi. The cost for the whole 
weekend (3 days/2 nights) for campers is R150 per person for GNA Members and R200 
for non-members. 
 
SunEden is the only Naturist Resort in Gauteng and GNA has decided to support 
SunEden party weekends each month and to arrange other GNA Events on other 
weekends (not on the SunEden Party Weekends). That is why the Kiepersolkloof and 
Thabazimbi weekends are the first weekends of the month ï a week after the SunEden 
Party Weekends. The SunEden Back To School Party is on Saturday, 27th January, the 
famous SunEden Valentineôs Party will be on Saturday, 10th February, the SunEden 
Chinese Festival of Lights Party will be held on Saturday, 24th February, St. Patricks Day 
will be on Saturday, 17th March and the SunEden Easter Weekend will be from Thursday, 
29th March to Monday, 2nd April. There will be body painting that Saturday for the Body 
Painting Theme Party. 
 

 
 

 

mailto:chairman@gna.org.za
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GNA will also be participating in the Naturist Blood Donation Month Project each February, 
co-ordinated by SANNA. Please donate blood in February and take a ñSELFIEò of yourself 
donating blood and post the photo on the Naturist Blood Donation Facebook Page. We 
hope to show the general public that naturists are ñgood guysò and hopefully naturism will 
get lots of publicity. We decided to make February - Naturist Donation Month, after 
meeting with the Public Relations Manager of South African National Blood Services.  
 
 
The Valentineôs Day/Heart is in February, so we think that February is perfect! At any time, 
there is only 1 day to 3 daysô supply of blood in South Africa. We all know of family or 
friends who have needed blood. What would have happened if there was no blood 
available? What if you need blood in future? I want to appeal to all GNA Members to 
participate please! 
 
Lofty 
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News from WCNA land - Louis 
 

WCNA has a new face! Those of you that visited our website on www.wcna.org.za and our 
Facebook on Western Cape Naturists ï The Group will have noticed that we upgraded our 
appearance with a new fresh look. 
 
Behind the scenes there were also a tremendous amount of work and effort put in to get 
things in place for the way forward. There is still a lot of work to be done, but itôs a start 
and with time we will get there. Big thanks to the IT and Development teams who is 
relentlessly busy with the upgrading of our systems to give us a working tool and make life 
easier. 
 
Summer has arrived and we started off our season with the Skinny Dip event at the Strand 
Municipal pool on 3 September. Attendance was somewhat disappointing as the goal was 
to better last yearôs numbers, but it was not to be. Nevertheless we had a day of fun, 
laughter and pool activities with pancake on the side and all enjoyed themselves. 
The next event was the Train Trip to Sun Eden. Unfortunately only a small group could 
make it due to work constraints, but if the feedback is anything to go by this is a big yes 

for years to come!  
 
Iôve asked the group to give me a summary report of their experience in a few words and 
here are some of the comments from the group (unfortunately I had to translate it as most 
comments were in Afrikaans, so I hope I can relay the same excitement); 
 
The train trip was an awesome experience! A true reflection of the new South Africa and 
what made it memorable was the company, scintillating conversation, loads of laughter 
and the symphony of snores at night. Meeting new friends, the warm welcome at Sun 
Eden and enjoying the conversations with the locals made it unforgettable for us. 
I normally donôt take leave easily, but this was such an opportunity and I couldnôt let it go 
by. From the start right up to the end it was one big feast! I have now gained a new 
extended family. We had loads of laughs and tons of fun!  
 
 
 
 

http://www.wcna.org.za/
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The whole trip was so relaxed and well organized; will definitely to this naked tour with you 
again! 
 
I was so fortunate to share this trip with 12 friends on the purple and green train to Sun 
Eden. What an experience! With lots of laughs, falling from the sleeper bunks and ólekker 
kuierô all the way to Gauteng where weôve met awesome people, to the fun and games in 
the campsite we had a wonderful time. My family just got bigger with all the awesome 
people Iôve met, and looking forward to the next time! 
 
One great fun adventure! Friends, train, big fun!! 
A big thanks to WCNA Committee for all the arrangements and effort youôve put in to make 
this fantastic train trip possible for all of us. It was awesome!!! Wish you were all there!!!                                                                 
Thanks to GNA and Sun Eden management who went out of their way to make things for 
our WCNA members as comfortable as possible. From collecting us at the station up to 
the point of dropping us off again, everyone involved was so pleasant and friendly, and we 
could only but notice that it was all done with sincerity and in good spirit. 
 
Tents were put up in advance with the comforts of matrasses, stretchers, tables, chairs, 
braai equipment, mugs, coffee, sugar and cutlery, it was amazing how well everything was 
organized! Thank you everyone for your hard work, much obliged!! 
 
The whole weekend was professionally organized and a lot of hard work went into making 
it a huge success ï thanks to the GNA committee. 
 
The music by the DJôs was awesome!! The hamburgers, braaipap, games. Karaoke, the 
Hippie Party, Boeresport, so wish you all could have experienced it! 
As WCNA members we were spoiled and pampered, the weekend was just unbelievable 
awesome! 
 
THANKS TO EVERYBODY WHO CONTRIBUTED IT WAS A LIFE CHANGING 
EXPERIENCE!!!! 
 
And then, last but not least, to all my train Compadres, you all made it for me, thanks for all 
the fun we had, and for the opportunity to get to know you better, you are awesome 
people! 
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Our long awaited first camping event was held at Altyd Water at the end of October and 
besides for a chilly Friday evening, the weather turned out great for the rest of the 
weekend leaving a number of cotton tails well, somewhat red. 
 
We had a record number of members and friends for this event with a number of new 
applicants and guests joining us to bring the attendance to over 60 for the first time. 
It was great catching up with old friends from far and wide and meeting the new applicants 
and guests, hopefully this trend will continue for the remainder of this season. 
 
The days were spending playing games, swimming, relaxing and rekindling the friendships 
and huge fires to warm the evenings. 
 

 
 

Fynbos just outside of Wolseley was our venue for our next event where we also had our 
AGM. This little piece of paradise is the ideal place to relax, make peace with your inner 
self and recharge your energy levels. What bliss to be awaken by abundance of bird song 
in the morning and to take a walk in the fresh air on the farm. 
 
Our days were hot with a strong wind on Friday evening and Sunday which made it a bit 
unpleasant, but we had perfect weather on Saturday kindly accommodating our outdoor 
meeting. 
 
A vote of confidence for the whole MANCO to be re-elected was proposed and with no 
opposing votes the same committee was elected for the following term.  
 
We also launched our new advertising material in the form of teardrop flags and banners 
which were positively received. WCNA will now be able to be more visible at events and 
make an impact.  
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 Our remaining events for the forthcoming season: 
 
16 Dec ï Opening of Summer Season at Sandy Bay 
29 Dec ï 1 Jan ï New Year party at Olive Glen 
26-28 Jan 2018 ï WCNA Big Bash Badensfontein, Montague 
11 February 2018 ï Valentineôs Day Picnic at Sandy Bay 
23-25 February 2018 ï Greyton Eco Camp 
10 March 2018 ï Naked Bike Ride, Cape Town 
23-25 March 2018 ï Altyd Water 
30 March ï 2nd April ï EASTER WEEKEND (No activities planned but possibly Bare 
Necessities)  
26-29 April 2018 or up to 1st of May 2018 ï Bare Necessities Guest House   
Till next time - Enjoy life to the fullest, be happy, be kind and be nude! 
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NEWS from EASTERN CAPE ï Chris Elliot 
 
 

Holiday Accommodation in the Eastern Cape 
 
There is a Naturist Friendly venue in the leafy suburb of Charlo, Port Elizabeth which 
offers up-market accommodation for visitors. 
It is owned by Henk and Lila Grootendoorst and can be found on Facebook under 
ñGrootendoorst Holiday Homeò.  

 
The Eastern Cape Naturists are fortunate to have been invited there for social get-
togethers on numerous occasions. The house is very tastefully decorated and has a 
completely private entertainment area consisting of both an outside area next to the pool, 
as well as an indoor braai area, which means that the weather does not affect the 
socialising. This is an essential feature at the coastal weather can be challenging at times 
making it difficult to plan outside events. 
 

 
A view of the pool area. 
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Method 
 
1. Unroll one roll (250 g) of the puff pastry and place it directly on to a clean braai grid. 
2. Brush the pastry with a little of the egg. 
3. Leaving a 2cm border around the edges of the pastry, sprinkle the cheese over the 

pastry. 
4. Add the boerewors in a coil or chopped and evenly spread. 
5. Spoon the Rhodes Braai Relish over the boerewors. 
6. Sprinkle the chopped parsley over the top. 
7. Unroll the second roll of puff pastry over the top of the pie. 
8. Fold the edges of the bottom layer of pastry over that of the top layer and press gently 

with a fork to seal the edges of the pie. 
9. Brush the top of the pastry with the remaining egg. 
10. Close the grid and braai the pie over medium coals, turning the grid regularly, for 15 

minutes or until the pastry is crispy and cooked through. 
11. Slice with a sharp knife and serve hot. 

 
 

Ingredients 

¶ 500 g (2 rolls) ready-made puff 
pastry 

¶ 1 egg, lightly whisked with a fork 
¶ 250 ml (1 C) grated cheddar 

cheese 
¶ 400 g cooked boerewors 
¶ 1 x 410 g can Rhodes Braai Relish 
¶ 45 ml (¼ C) flat-leaf parsley, 

chopped 
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KZNNA ï 2017 in Review ï Christo Bothma 
 

 
 
KZNNA had a good year this past year. There were highlights and low lights. 
Highlights were the increase in members that applied via the web. The website is fully 
functional. 
A very successful Iceberg weekend was held. The participation was not that good because 
of extreme cold, but all enjoyed it thoroughly. 

 

 
Listening to some rugby while we are trying to keep warm. 
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The AGM was held in Feb and a new Vice-Chairman was elected. Progress has been slow 
but we have had numerous member applications via the web. 
 
 
LOWLIGHTS: 
Finally the issuing of the Public Protector report was one of the things we did not expect to 
be negative. This is only the beginning of something bigger and better. 
 
 
KZNNA want to wish all the naturists a Merry Christmas and prosperous New Year 
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From the KZNNA Chairman 
  
HISTORY OF NUDE BEACHES  

 
Understanding NUDE beaches in South Africa 

 

 
 
A nude beach, sometimes called a clothing-optional or free beach, is a beach where 
users are legally at liberty to be nude. Nude beaches usually have mixed bathing. Such 
beaches are usually on public lands, and any member of the public is entitled to use the 
facilities without membership in any movement or subscription to any personal belief. The 
use of the beach facilities is normally anonymous. Unlike a naturist resort or facility, there 
is normally no membership or vetting requirement for the use of a nude beach. The use of 
nude beach facilities is usually casual, not requiring pre-booking. Nude beaches may be 
official (legally sanctioned), unofficial (tolerated by residents and law enforcement), or 
illegal.  
 
However, nude beaches are relatively few and are usually at some distance from cities, 
and access is at times more difficult than at a regular beach and the facilities at these 
beaches tend to be very basic with a few notable exceptions. Nude bathing is one of the 
most common forms of nudity in public. A nude beach should not be confused with 
a topless beach (or top-free beach), where upper body clothing is not required for women 
or men, although a swimming costume covering the genital area is required for both men 
and women. A nude beach should be considered as a clothes-free beach. 
 
Nude beaches tend to be separate or isolated physically from non-nude bathing areas. In 
other instances people maintain a comfortable space between beach users. Signage is 
often used to warn unfamiliar beach users about the specially designated areas on the 
beach. This accommodates people who are not comfortable with nudity, as well as nude 
beach users who do not like to be watched by clothed individuals. 

 

Types of nude beaches 

https://en.m.wikipedia.org/wiki/Beach
https://en.m.wikipedia.org/wiki/Nudity
https://en.m.wikipedia.org/wiki/Mixed_bathing
https://en.m.wikipedia.org/wiki/Naturism
https://en.m.wikipedia.org/wiki/Nude_bathing
https://en.m.wikipedia.org/wiki/Public_nudity
https://en.m.wikipedia.org/wiki/Topless_beaches
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Most nude beaches become accepted after many years of use as nude beaches. Many 
are "unmanaged" beach areas that have been adopted by the local users in an effort to 
maintain the beach's "quality". Others' right to existence has been recognized as such by 
the appropriate local authority, and are termed "official" (although not necessarily 
legitimate). 

There are several categories of nude beaches: 

Á Beaches where nudity may be compulsory, subject to weather conditions. This is common 
in dedicated nudist resorts. 

Á Beaches where nudity is normally encouraged, but not mandatory. This is more common 
when the beach is part of a private resort or other private property. On such beaches, most 
people go nude, but not all. 

Á Clothing is optional (i.e., nudity is permitted but not required). Most beaches in Denmark 
and some in Norway are clothing-optional. Unofficially sanctioned public nude beaches are 
places where nudity is tolerated by the authorities, mostly by turning a blind eye or not 
enforcing the local laws. 

Á Illegal nude beaches are where people may attempt to maintain a low profile which may 
result in requests to cover up, uncomfortable glares, a fine or arrest. 

Á Textile beaches are specifically not nude or clothing optional. The term is used to 
distinguish an area near a clothing-optional beach. 

 

Legal status 

Most beaches around the world, including nude beaches, are on public lands. That means 
that although private resorts and hotels that adjoin a beach may enclose their property 
behind fences with controlled access, most countries do not allow private ownership of the 
actual beach area. Thus, while a resort can control access and set clothing standards on 
its property, these standards would not necessarily apply to the beach itself, which 
remains subject to local laws or customs, and public access to the beach itself usually 
remains unrestricted. This applies, for example, to the islands in the Caribbean, Mexico, 
and Florida. On the Seven Mile Beach in Negril, Jamaica, for example, though the beach 
is lined with private resorts with fences down to the sand/waterline, the beach itself is open 
to the public. Though actual clothing standards vary from resort to resort, the beach area is 
officially designated as "topfree", and public access is unrestricted. 

https://en.m.wikipedia.org/wiki/Nudist_resort
https://en.m.wikipedia.org/wiki/Toleration
https://en.m.wikipedia.org/wiki/Fine_(penalty)
https://en.m.wikipedia.org/wiki/Arrest
https://en.m.wikipedia.org/wiki/Negril
https://en.m.wikipedia.org/wiki/Topfreedom
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The International Naturist Federation has developed a code of conduct, or etiquette, for 
use by member organizations. The INF nude beach etiquette requires the avoidance of all 
forms of sexual harassment and sexual activity, such as masturbation or sexual 
intercourse.  In general, the standards call for the respecting of the privacy of other visitors 
 
 

History 

Nude beaches became popular in the 1950s along the French coast and have since 
spread around the world, though they are still few and far between. Some nude beaches 
are part of a larger nude area, such as the Cap d'Agde area. Most beaches 
in Denmark and some beaches in Norway are clothing-optional. In Germany there are 
clothes optional sunbathing areas in public parks, e.g., Munich and Berlin. Beaches in 
some holiday destinations, such as Crete, are also clothing-optional, except some central 
urban beaches. There are two centrally located clothes-optional beaches in Barcelona. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

https://en.m.wikipedia.org/wiki/International_Naturist_Federation
https://en.m.wikipedia.org/wiki/Code_of_conduct
https://en.m.wikipedia.org/wiki/Etiquette
https://en.m.wikipedia.org/wiki/Sexual_harassment
https://en.m.wikipedia.org/wiki/Human_sexual_activity
https://en.m.wikipedia.org/wiki/Masturbation
https://en.m.wikipedia.org/wiki/Sexual_intercourse
https://en.m.wikipedia.org/wiki/Sexual_intercourse
https://en.m.wikipedia.org/wiki/Cap_d%27Agde
https://en.m.wikipedia.org/wiki/Denmark
https://en.m.wikipedia.org/wiki/Norway
https://en.m.wikipedia.org/wiki/Munich
https://en.m.wikipedia.org/wiki/Berlin
https://en.m.wikipedia.org/wiki/Crete
https://en.m.wikipedia.org/wiki/Barcelona
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